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State Senator Maria Elena Durazo

Chair. Senate I-ocal Government Committee

State Capitol. Room 407

Sacramento. CA 95814

Sute Senator Steve Padilla

Chair. Senate Govemmental Organization Commiltee

1020 N Street.584
Sacramento. CA 95814

Re: Senate Bill {61 (Padilla): State Surplus Properq: Cir;* of Imperial

Dear Senator Durazo and Senator Padilla,

The Ciry of lmperial is pleased to offer our strong supporl of SB 461 by Senator Padilla. which

w.ill facilitate the transfer olthe old California Highwal'Patrol headquarters to the City ol
lmperial for use as their Imperial Police Department.

Currentlr'. the Citv of Imnerial Police I)cDanmenl opera tes t'rom a convened iuvenile dr'tention

lacilitv that houses multiole citv functions- includinp Citv Hall and Public Servic es. This

t Dresents several ooerational challenses includine: lack ol adeq uate soace lbrarrangcnlcn
essential larv enforceme nt t'unctions such as elidence sto raue and securitr concems lbr larr

cntbrccmcnt oocrations as multiplc cirv dcDartments are housed in one building: and an outdared

intiastruct ure that does not mcct conlcrllD() lau enforccme nt ne!-ds.

The City. of Imperial and the Police Department have conducted internal reviews ol'available

space and unfbnunatell no existing city'<runed propenies are available u'hich remotell'meet the

needs tbr policy operations and any currenl propeny ll,ould require extensive and costly..

modificarions to meet the Police Department's needs. Civen the city's location and its status as

the oldest city in rhe County. no suitable commercial propenies exist within city limits.

The Califomia Highuay Parrol srarion locared at 233 I CA-867. Imperial cA. 92251 (APN 064-

.,133-010- County of Imperial) will soon be vacated. The facility is located wirhin the boundaries

of the City ollmperial. An Acquisition by the City 
"r'ould 

present a cost-effective solution that
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uould accommodate the City and Police Department's growth requirements while enhancing

public safety services fbr the expanding communit)'. The facility is already configured for law

enfbrcement operations and would allow good accessibility for community members, and is

centrally located within the city. The facility would minimize renovation costs and the need to

convert a non-law enforcement facilit]'. At the same time. the CHP facilily would be unsuimble

lor housing development given the unique characteristics ofthe property. such as fuel storage

and refueling stations. evidence lockers and prison detention cells. Exchanging the propert)'

from CHP to local law enforcement will malie the best and highest use of the existing facility.

SB ,16l would f-acilitare the transt-er of the CHP iacility to the City of Imperial. By transiening

the t'acility to the City of Imperial. we can save tarpayer dollars while allorving the City to focus

its limited resources on housing development and other priorities.

For these reasons. SB 461(Padilla) would further and improve our Imperial Police Department

and we are proud to support SB 461(Padilla) and encourage your "aye" r'ote when it is heard in

your committee.

S ince

l6res Tucker
, ' Mayor. City of Imperial


